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August 18, 2020 
 
Dear PENNCREST Families: 
 
From the onset of the COVID-19 school disruptions we have promised to provide frequent and 
direct communication to all of our students, families, staff and residents. This continues to be a 
top priority of the Board of School Directors and administration.  
 
As you are aware, day care facilities, schools and universities across Pennsylvania and the 
United States continue to adapt and react to ever-changing guidance from state and national 
agencies. On Monday, August 10th, the Governor released the Covid-19 Early Warning 
Monitoring System Dashboard. On Thursday, August 13th The PA Department of Education 
released a new metric to determine if and when schools should close and when schools should 
move between in-person, hybrid and virtual learning. This new model appears to have replaced 
the Red, Yellow and Green Phase system for public schools. Also on August 13th, the Board of 
School Directors approved our Health and Safety Plan as required by the PA Department of 
Education and in accordance with the PA Department of Health and Education’s guidance and 
recommendations for reopening schools. The PENNCREST Health and Safety Plan was 
disseminated in a variety of ways on Friday, August 14th. On Monday, August 17th, the PA 
Department of Education released new face covering guidance. This new guidance must be 
reflected in our Health and Safety Plan and re-approved at our next Board Meeting on 
September 10th.  Over the past month, the PIAA and Governor have made public statements 
regarding the return to athletics. As of today, this issue is unresolved.   
 
So why am I writing this letter? 
 
We are here for you. Our teachers and support staff are ready for the start of school; whatever 
it looks like and regardless of your learning choice. If you have questions or concerns, please 
contact the building principal or me. I have included administration contacts on this letter for 
your convenience.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Timothy S. Glasspool 
Superintendent 



 
 

PENNCREST ADMINISTRATION 
Contact Information 

 
 
       NAME     POSITION PHONE      EMAIL ADDRESS  

CENTRAL OFFICE 

Tim Glasspool Superintendent 337-1612 tglasspool@penncrest.org 

Ken Newman Assistant Superintendent 337-1630 knewman@penncrest.org 

Patti Fiely Director of Student Services 337-1626 pfiely@penncrest.org 

Bryan Hobson Business Manager 337-1621 bhobson@penncrest.org 

David Dickson Director of Facilities & Trans. 337-1628 ddickson@penncrest.org 

Chris Burkey Director of Technology 337-1651 cburkey@penncrest.org 

Dana Mason Athletic Director 337-1614 dmason@penncrest.org 

Erin Gredler Food Service Director 337-1643 egredler@penncrest.org 

CSES 

Jennifer Stevens Principal 337-1634 jstevens@penncrest.org   

CSHS 

Dave Nuhfer Principal 337-1618 dnuhfer@penncrest.org  

Jackie Sada Interim Asst. Principal 337-1616 jsada@penncrest.org 

MES 

Erin Fonzo Principal 337-1662 efonzo@penncrest.org  

MHS 

Ken Wolfarth Principal 337-1675 kwolfarth@penncrest.org 

Erica Howick Assistant Principal 337-1676 ehowick@penncrest.org 

SES 

Mathew Caro Principal  337-1603 mcaro@penncrest.org 

SHS 

Tom Baker Principal 337-1641 tbaker@penncrest.org  

Kylene Koper Assistant Principal 337-1640 kkoper@penncrest.org  

 


